
LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION

Association Meeting Wednesday, 26th November, 2014, St. Kentigern’s, 7.45pm

Attendees:  Jacky Stennett (JS) Chair , Dave Stennett (DS)  Treasurer , Isabel Horn (IH) Secretary , Christine Farmer (CF) Comm., Toni Dagnall (TD) Comm.,  John Bishop, John Horn,  Mica Goldstone, Derrick Walls,  Gayna Dagnall,  Michelle Farmer. 

Apologies:  Stuart, Elizabeth, Sarah, Dave Wignall, Gail, Kathlyn, Bernie, Margaret and Geoff, Ruth, Alison and Christine

Jacky opened the meeting at 7,.45pm, welcomed all attendees;

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

Matters Arising:

     The Blackpool Produce Show had been mentioned, JS asked DS to give an update on the search for a new venue, it had been hoped that the Cricket Club would have

been suitable but the cost of a marquee to accommodate all the entrants was quite exorbitant.  St. Kentigerns and other possible venues were discussed and the suitability of these will be explored taking into account, table space, car parking and other facilities required.  Mica asked if this was to still be a two day event or confined to one day. Micas cousin runs The Plant Place and he will enquire if it is possible to hold the Show there. Members to assist setting up and running the event will be essential to the success of the Show. DS reminded everyone that profits made at the show helped to keep our own rentals down. So if anyone is willing to help with the Show, next August Bank holiday, please give their names to DS.
      The problem caused by a neighbours encroachment onto Site land at the rear of plots 13 and 14 is still unsolved, despite a letter being sent to the residents by the Council Estate Department no action has been taken to rectify the situation.  The 

Council legal department has been notified and a meeting of Council officials to discuss Allotments is to take place on Thursday, 27th inst. IH will be informed of what action has been decided on.

      JS reported that the Resident Only Parking scheme proposed by the council has now been scrapped. A victory for People Power!
      Bon Fire night was an outstanding success, altogether £81.47 was spent on fireworks, food and charcoal.  Grateful thanks to Shaun and John for manning the BBQ’s and to Margaret and Sarah for providing everyone with hot drinks. CF suggested that next year it would be prudent to have a bucket of sand available for use in the event of an emergency.

Chair Report:

     Not a great deal to report on as it is a very quiet period.  JS attended an Open Spaces meeting  at Stanley Park on the 6th November and a Friends of Kingscote Park meeting on the 24th November,  Kingscote Park will be holding a dog show next year on Sunday, 7th June and the Allotment will once again have a produce stall at this event. It is hoped to make this more of a Gala day with the Stanley Rugby Club already agreeing to put on a sports session for the children in the fenced games area.

Treasurers Report:

      Road burnings to do the drive are available from the Council costing £5 per ton, a wagon would hold 13ton and with delivery charges the total cost would amount to £110/£113 per load.  This could be deposited at the middle and bottom of the drive then pot holes and dips filled where needed. If there is a pot hole near your plot could tenants please take a barrow load and fill it. 13 ton is a lot for the committee to move on its own.
    The membership of the National Allotment Association has been renewed at a cost of £130.50.
Invoices for the plot rentals will be going out in mid January, the rentals are still 17p per metre but the water charges will be increased by one penny from 13p to 14p per metre.

     There is a balance of £5,597.54 in the Association bank account and £340.68 in the petty cash.

Secretary’s Report:

     Waiting to hear from the Council Legal department as to what action the Estate Officer intends to take regarding encroachment at rear of plots 13 and 14.

Site Report:

     The only plot movement this month is between plots 3 and 21B. Basically, by mutual agreement, the tenants have agreed to exchange plots, Toni and Frank wishing to downsize and John Bishop and Sean to upgrade to a larger plot.  There was no problem with this move as both plots are well maintained. 

    The only other item is the condition of the road, this needs to be maintained and the potholes filled in, also the path to the dyke and beehives requires another layer.

.

AOB:

     A key has been returned after a considerable length of time, although we are not obliged to return the deposit on this key, it was decided that, in the interests of public relations this ladies’ deposit would be given back to her.

    CF mentioned the possibility of a small car boot/ table top sale being held at St. Kentigern’s after Christmas, if anyone is interested in having a table or craft stall she will keep us informed.

     The next meeting will be held at St. Kentigern’s on Wednesday 28th January, 2015.

      JS then closed the meeting and wished everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

      The meeting then closed at 8.25pm.


